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Staff Memo 
 
TO:      Planning Commission DATE: June 14, 2022  
FROM:     Ian Harris 
SUBJECT:   10111 S Chattel Circle Accessory Building  
 
 
This memo is written to address two outstanding questions posed by Planning Commission with 

regards to the accessory structure located at 10111 S Chattel Circle. The item was brought to the 

May 24 meeting and tabled to address the questions: 

 

1. The question of whether or not a 10’ Public Utility Easement (PUE) exists that would 

interfere with the building plans. 

2. The question of whether an encroachment permit could be granted that would 

interfere with the applicant’s plans to relocate a curb cut closer to the accessory 

building. 

 

With regards to the first question, the PUE has been determined by staff to be non-existent after 

1982. The original subdivision plat on file with both the City and the County (1977) shows a 10-

foot PUE roughly bisecting the property. An amended subdivision plat also on file with the city 

and county from 1982 shows this PUE removed. This is the most recent plat for the subdivision. 

Nothing additional in the plat has been found that would interfere with the accessory building 

being constructed. 

 

With regards to the second question, the City Engineer has determined that he has the ability and 

authority to grant an encroachment permit, allowing the relocation of the curb cut/drive approach 

to the location intended by the applicant. 

 

 

 

 

_____________________ 

Ian Harris 

Planner I 




